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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

September 18, 2023

REGIONAL MEM DUM
ORD No. 2023- é) i (

To: Schools Division Superintendent
Public School District Supervisors
Public School Heads
All Others Concerned

SUBMISSION OF THE NUMBER OF TEACHERS WHO WILL SERVE IN THE
2023 BARANGAY AND SANGGUNIANG KABATAAN ELECTIONS

1. Attached is a copy of DepEd Memorandum OUOPS No. 2023-01-8421 dated
September 18, 2023 issued by Atty. Revsee A. Esobedo, Undersecretary for
Operations, Department of Education, re: submission of the number of
teachers who will serve in the upcoming 2023 Barangay and Sangguniang
Kabataan Elections scheduled on October 30, 2023. The aforementioned
data shall be submitted using the attached template or which can be
downloaded via link: https://bit.ly/3sVLi4r.

2. Further, all reports must be submitted to the Regional Office for
consolidation signed by the Regional Director before submission to the
Office of Usec. Escobedo through email at oure@deped.gov.ph on or before
September 19, 2023 (Tuesday) at 12:00 Noon.

3. For immediate compliance. l
WILF E. CABRAL, CESO III

Reglonal Director
Encl.: As stated
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Republic of the Philippines ’
Bepartment of Education

OPERATIONS
OUOPS No. 2023-01-8421
MEMORANDUM
TO 3 ALL REGIONAL DIRECTORS
; ﬂ'i./" __f;“'-'q::“:!;. ..
M2 tolLdly
FROM : ATTY. REVSEE A. ESCOBEDO
Undersecretary for Operations
SUBJECT : Request for Submission of the Number of Teachers who will
Serve in the 2023 Barangay and Sangguniang Kabataan
Elections
DATE : September 18, 2023

This Office respectfully requests for the submission on the number of teachers in
your respective regions who will be serving in the upcoming 2023 Barangay and
Sangguniang Kabataan Elections scheduled on October 30, 2023.

The aforementioned data shall be submitted using a template which may be
downloaded via this link: https://bit.ly/3sVLi4r. Further, submissions must be
sent to this Office through email at ourewdeped.gov.ph on or before September 19,
2023 (Tuesday) at 12:00 NN. All submissions must be consolidated at the
regional level, verified, and signed by the Regional Director.

For compliance.

Thank you very much.

Ground Floor, Rizal Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue Pasig City 1600
Email: ouref@deped.gov.ph; Website: www.deped.gov.ph
Tel. No.: (02) 8633-5313; (02) 8631-8492




